Australia – International Meeting of You.Fra and World Youth Day 2008

The international meeting of Young Franciscans, on the occasion of World Youth Day (WYD) was held in the church of St. Francis of Assisi, Paddington, Sydney, from the 12th to the 15th of July 2008. About seventy Young Franciscans, with their Spiritual Assistants, representing twelve countries, were present at the meeting. All the participants were accommodated in the school of St. Francis of Assisi in Paddington. The theme of the meetings was: “Young Franciscans – enlightened and inflamed by the fire of the Holy Spirit”. 

Xavi Ramos, Lucy Almirañes and Br. Ivan Matić OFM, Assistant General, members of the Commission for the You.Fra were present in the name of the Presidency CIOFS. The Commission for You.Fra had great help in the organisation and during the meeting from Br. Carl Schafer OFM, National Assistant of the SFO in Oceania, Michele Canone SFO, from Italy, and from other members of the SFO in Australia. The collaboration given by the Friars of the Paddington community, by those responsible for the school and the social centre, and by the many volunteers from the Franciscan parish, who gave a truly fraternal service and extraordinary and exemplary hospitality during the time of the meeting, was much appreciated. 

They were days of joy, festival and of special grace for all the participants, above all because it was possible to celebrate the 60th anniversary of the birth of the Young Franciscans during these unique circumstances.  The participants had a real experience of the universal fraternity during these days whether in the liturgies, meetings of reflection or moments of work. The pilgrimage and visit to the community of the Poor Clares in Campbelltown was a powerful moment of fraternity. This community also helped financially in the running of the You.Fra meeting. 

The International Meeting of You.Fra was a happy occasion in the immediate preparation for the XXIII World Youth Day, celebrated in Sydney from the 15th to the 20th of July 2008, with the central theme of  "You will have the strength of the Holy Spirit who will descend upon you and you will be my witnesses" (Acts 1,8).
WYD was a great occasion for all the young participants to deepen their faith in the liturgical celebrations, in the catechesis and other meetings and manifestations which were held in various parts and surroundings of the city of Sydney. The moments which will remain in a special way in the hearts of the young were surely the Opening Mass, the reception of the Holy Father, The Way of the Cross, the moments of Eucharistic Adoration, the experiences of the confessions and, above all, the Vigil and the concluding Mass with Pope Benedict XVI in union with the entire Church. 

Besides, there were two other important days for the Young Franciscans during the WYD. The 16th of July, with the celebration of the Franciscan Festival “Come to the Water” in which many other young people  participated, at the famous Bondi Beach, Sydney; the 17th of July, when the Young Franciscans celebrated the “Feast of Young Franciscans”, organised by the You.Fra Commission and held in the church of St. Francis of Assisi in Paddington. Present at both celebrations were Br. José Rodríguez Carballo, Minister General OFM, Br. Ambrogio Nguyên Vân Sî OFM, Definitor General, and Br. Paul Smith OFM, Minister Provincial of the Province of the Holy Spirit in Australia, and many other members of the Franciscan Family. 

http://www.ciofs.org/Koinonia/bka5enic.htm
